CPC minutes – September, 7 2010
Members present: Dennis Swierad, Leslie Duthie, Michael Benfield, Steve Slozak, Karen King, Robert Presho, Bill Skillman
Guests present: David Ramsey, Dotty Whitaker, Mary, Betty, Ed, David, Roy Brown, Paul Lovell, Jim Metska, Jen Gouvin, and Christine Murphy
Minutes accepted as amended, Dennis motioned, Bill 2nd, AIF

Leslie and Faith met on August 31st to talk about putting the application on the website in Word. Karen mentioned editing the file so there were only certain fields that could be edited. Faith and Bill will meet to get this done. 

Warrants need to be in by Sept. 28th , for the town meeting on October 18th. 

Leslie was thinking of doing a recap of the projects that we have funded to be printed in the Journal; we (CPC) have done a lot of projects that would have not been done otherwise.

Leslie will work on an article for the Journal regarding this… maybe a two part article. 

Leslie did talk with Kathryn today about state funds; Kathryn originally projected a 31% match first round but revenues have been down…. They are now thinking a 29% match for the first round. Leslie thinks we should get 40% match for second round and the third round is questionable. Leslie is going to question Debbie Mahar as to whether the funds for Memorial Hall have been subtracted from our available dollar amount. 
David and Dotty are here to discuss their application for the Keep Museum. 
Leslie wanted to know if there was any reference to recreation on the deed. Dotty did say that in the trust it stated the land was to be used for the use of the town. Leslie stated that if it was designated as a recreation we couldn’t approve the project. Dotty said (Dennis agreed) that it was agricultural. Leslie was told by CPA that she had to look at the deed. Leslie asked David and Dotty to talk about the project. David introduced himself and is the project coordinator. He thought this type of project would be good for a lot of people to have unusable land for gardening. David thought that this project qualified as “creating recreation”. They have scheduled some seminars about organic gardening in hopes of keeping people from using pesticides. Leslie wanted to know why the project’s first application dollar amount is different from the second. David stated that the donation from Monson savings was supposed to be used to connect to town water but there have been too many objections to that….the reason the second application is slightly higher than the first. Leslie stated that we have very limited funds and many requests for money. Leslie also questioned the storage shed, in the current plan it has been downsized. The porta-potty will be purchased outright for cost reasons. Leslie questioned if we were unable to fund the project in full if the project would still proceed. David stated that they were going to do everything they could to keep costs down, maybe find a used shed, donated shovels, etc.  but was not sure if the project would be able to be implemented without a grant from the CPC.
Leslie did mention that we would not know the amount of funding from the state until three days before town meeting, forcing us to stay conservative.  Michael questioned whether the money would be well used in the future… do they anticipate people using the plots… how successful will the project be? David stated he’s gotten a lot of positive feedback from town members. 
Mary, Betty, David, and Ed are here to discuss the Unitarian church. Leslie questioned how they felt about both bidders. Both have differing amounts and different designs. Ed stated that the roof truss needs to be supported and discussed the supports and wall repairs in detail, the differences between the different estimates. Ed stated that these are estimates that they would like to bring in more contractors to get more bids. Bill questioned beyond this project what else is potentially there to fix. David mentioned that the East wall may have some moisture… the rest of the building has no immediate reason for repairs. The chimneys probably need to be re-pointed at some point. Mary mentioned that they have volunteers come in and they keep the church maintained well. Roy Brown, the architect explained the project to committee members in detail. Leslie mentioned for them to be sure to get their support to town meeting.

Conservation funds. Leslie stated that the current situation is that there is a land conservation fund. The monies have been used for multiple projects in past years. Leslie stated that land is a tenuous thing, sometimes parcels of land come up that don’t allow time for grant approval through CPA, this is where the Conservation land fund comes into play. Leslie explained the project in detail to members of the committee. 
Paul Lovell, Jim Metska are here from the cemetery commission. Paul and Jim discussed the Thompson St. side of the cemetery wall. They did have to replace a 21’ section of the wall because pieces were starting to fall. Drainage is becoming a major issue on the Thompson St. side. Paul stated that the wall at the end of Thompson Street is actually starting to bow. Leslie questioned the amount of the grant amount, since it was not requested as a three part project as it seemingly is being proposed to the committee. Leslie questioned whether they had tried to attain additional funds. Paul questioned if the project could be broken down even further, maybe smaller sections on Thompson St. Once again Leslie stated that they really need to get support to town meeting if the CPC decided to forward this to town meeting.
Jen Gouvin and Christine Murphy are here to discuss the Moriarty field Lighting Project at Granite Valley Middle School. Michael questioned the dollar per hour amount on page 4 of the application. Both Jen and Christine discussed their project in detail. Christine mentioned that they were looking for additional funding to fund a concession stand, rest rooms, etc. Leslie did let Jen and Christine know that this type of project isn’t able to be funded through CPA right now. SB90 has passed the House and will be in front of the Senate possibly in January. The committee may be able to bring this forward in the spring pending the passing of SB90. 
The committee crunched numbers to see what funds were available to fund current projects. 
The committee discussed the projects…

Community gardens – everyone agrees that the project is a good idea. Leslie did state that it seems that every applicant seems to not have concrete numbers for their proposals. Karen did mention that they do have a lot of in kind work in their application. Karen motioned to approve $5, 914.80 for the community gardens project to go forward to town meeting on October 18th , Bill 2nd, AIF

Unitarian Church project – the members of the committee agrees that the project is a very worthy one. Dennis stated short of Memorial Hall that’s the most historic building on Main St.. It was questioned what funds may or not be able to be approved at town meeting. From the CPA perspective it is not the Unitarian church it’s a historical building in Monson. Bill motioned to approve $115,000 to the UU church project to go forward to town meeting on October 18th, Steve 2nd, AIF

Conservation Committee – Karen motioned to approve $50,000 to the Conservation Committee project to go forward to town meeting on October 18th,  Michael 2nf, AIF (Leslie abstained herself from voting)
Cemetery Commission – Bill motioned to table the application until they had more details for the project/s….. more quotes, specific breakdowns, etc., Karen 2nd, AIF

As it stands there will be three projects going to town meeting in October

Bill motioned to adjourn, Karen 2nd, AIF.
